## WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. P.O. Box 118, Damascus, Md. 20750

## September Newsletter

Next Membership Meeting, September 27, 1978, Next Board Meeting, October 11, 1978

THE OLDE AUTUAN EMERGY IS POPPING OUT ALL OVER THE CLUB BEGINNING WITH A FRIED CHICKEN DINNER at our September membership meeting. Chefs Paul Jackson and Wes Meier will begin serving at 7 p.m., that Maryland Fried Chicken, green beans, cole slaw, potato salad, roll with butter, and iced tea. The cost will be only \$3.50 per adult and \$2.00 per child. Bring the entire family and your friends and neighbors. SHOTGUN SHOOTERS - The trap and skeet ranges will be open before the meeting.

TIRED OF THOSE NOT "DOG DAYS" ACTIVITIES? Join us at our Fall Turkey Shoots every Saturday night beginning September 16th. Les Kenney, our energetic shoot chairman, will begin shoots at 6:30 p.m. at our Range House and continue until you are a winner. Prizes will be turkeys, hams, bacon, etc. Les needs volunteers to help with the Turkey Shoots - call him at 421-9568 and volunteer one Saturday night. This is one of our money makers - the more we take in here, the smaller the expense share payments. Do your share - bring shooters and assist in this activity.

MEMBERS - THE SECOND HALF OF THE EXPENSE SHARING IS NOW DUE. If you paid \$42.50 or \$47.50 for the first half expense share, please mail a check for 2nd half. Those paying \$42.50, a share of \$52.50 is due, and for those paying \$47.50, the 2nd installment is \$47.50. Make checks payable to IVIA and mail them to Joe Carinci, Secretary, 24412 Kakae Drive, Damascus, Md. 20750 (253-2951).

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN ARCHERY or BOWNINTING? - come out to the club Thursday evenings at 7:00 p.m. to practice with the bowshooters. A range is set up in the club barn with good lighting and excellent instructors. For more information, call the club pro, Bob Lilly at WH. 2 ÷ 7935.

NOW IS THE HOUR WE HAVE WAITED FOR - GROUND BREAKING FOR THE PISTOL RANGE. We have received final approval from the county, the site has been surveyed and marked, and THE DOZERS are moving in! With a little bit of good weather for our weekend volunteers, pistol shooters will be using the range late this fall. Call Skip Johnston at 831-6680 and offer your time to help.

OUR CHAPTER JOINS PROGRAM "ACRES FOR WILDLIFE." This is a wildlife management activity that will establish food patches and other practices to help wildlife propagation. Naturally, no hunting is allowed, but dog training is permitted on the grounds.

GREAT NEWS - HARD WORKING BILL and ALETA FLANAGAN are back in the area, and they have agreed to become our building and grounds manager. We believe their hospitality and skill in managership will make the club attractive and a joy to visit. The moving in date will be published in the next bulletin. Extend a big WELCOME to them.

MEMBERSHIP HAS SLOWED - NOW THAT FALL ACTIVITIES ARE HERE, GET THOSE NEW MEMBERS. Dues are just \$35 per year, and the initiation fee is \$15 plus the monthly expense share of \$8. Call Joe Carinci at 253-2951 for further details. With the best rifle range in Haryland, a pistol range coming, skeet and trap every weekend, and a clubhouse second to none, we DO have a first rate chapter.

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATION WAS APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS and is recommended for membership action at the September meeting:

Etley P. Smith - 25727 Ridge Rd., Damascus, Md. 20750 (253-3796) J. Carinci,
Sponsor

THANKS to the Mullinix Mill Ladies Chapter for the donation of \$51.41 received from the table sales at the Chicken Bar-B-Oue.

AND A BIG THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING for helping ready the pistol range by clearing out brush and erecting a safety fence around the range site:

Greg Manfra Smith DeForce Skip Johnston Harold Ayee Ron Dunn Hike Parker

Chris Deforce

A. Caracciolo

CORRECTION of officer listings of last bulletin: Joe Carinci is our Membership Secretary Pete Zagarella is our Recording Secretary

SPECIAL NOTE - Conservation means many things, among them is the appropriate disposal of your old motor oil from car or motor changes. Gasoline stations are now cooperating to receive old oil for reprocessing. DON'T pour it down sewers - it eventually arrives in our streams. Reprocessing also helps to conserve oil supplies.

## OCTOBER RANGE ROSTER

Sat.	Oct.	7	Phil Rodwell 774-7131 John Ravinsky 762-0310	Sun.	Oct.	22		Wes Meier 277-5370 John Till 977-8831
Sun.	Oct.		John Rowland Jake Conn	Wed.	Oct.	25		Steve Schneider Mike Berney 593-7920
Sat.	Oct.		Pete Chaconas 598-7888 Frank Gale 871-8579	Sat.	Oct.	<b>2</b> 8		Smith DeForce 460-8762 John Vaden
Sun.	Oct.		J.R. Ale 946-6718 Danny Ifert 831-9886	Sun.	Oct.	29		Dave Anderson, Jr. (585-1053) Jerry Berney 585-8551
Sat.	Oct.		 Tom Jackson 253-4098 Paul Jackson				<b>\-</b> /	

Alternates:

Ed Totah Vince Baratta Mike Esposita Don Harmon John Cassis Bill Loveless Art Pergam Dick Alexander Joe Schoppelri Dave Anderson, Sr.

Charles I. Wiles, Jr. Corresponding Secretary 972-1953